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School Advisory Council (SAC) 2023-2024  
September 27, 2023   5:00PM - 6:00PM 

Location:  Media Center 

Dr. Louis Kushner, Principal 

Mr. Damon Martin, SAC Liaison 

Mrs. Danairy Perez and Mrs. Fenoune Sainvil, SAC Co-Chairs 

 
Minutes 

 

1. Welcome        Mrs. Perez 

Mrs. Perez welcomed everyone to our SAC meeting. 

Ms. Russo motioned for the meeting to start at 5:03 pm 

 

 

2. Approval of SAC Meeting Minutes    Mrs. Perez 

The minutes were read, and approval moved by Mr. Pigan. 

 

 

3.  SAC/SAF Membership Elections                                         Mrs. Sainvil 

 

Ms. Russo- ESE parent representative 

Ms. Bailey- 5C2Z6SAF Chair 

Boys and Girls- Club Community/Business Representative  

Ms. Sanchez - I-Zone representative   

Ms. Castillo- Gifted representative 

 

We need a representative for ESOL. 

 

4. New Business for SAC 

o  SIP: All departments will select a month when they come and 

present their data and plans for the school year. 

 

 

  

5. Principal Updates       Dr. Kushner 

o Dr. Kushner remarked that he is proud to be Apollo’s principal. 

o 1 SESIR incident so far this school year. It was a high level-threat 

student to student.  

o Our budget has  increased  by $300,000 so there will be enough 

funding for 3 new teachers (2 Math  and 1 ELA t). Additionally, there 
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will be 10 extra periods added for teachers who want them. As a 

result, schedules will change as of Monday October 9th.   

o Ribbon cutting ceremony for the new media center was held on 

September 26th. It was a wonderful event. 

o Enrolment went up to 1180 students. 

o There is a funding request but because we do not have quorum, we 

will vote next month. We want to replace all entrance floor mats 

and the lowest quote so far  is $13,000. 

o The district is paying for the front office to be renovated. 

o Construction is ongoing. Hopefully, painting will be done sometime 

in the next 2 weeks. 

o Starting October 9th there will be after-school tutoring.  

 

6. Title I updates                                                           Ms. Morris 

o We completed the Title I addendum on September 21st.  

o Tonight (September 27, 2023) we will have our Hispanic Heritage 

Celebration. Next month we will have our Literacy Night and Book 

Fair on October 25th.  

       

 

 

7. Open Discussion        

o The attendees had questions regarding whether there will be a 

meeting in December. The response was yes, we will have a 

meeting. 

 

8. Meeting adjourned       

Ms. Flynt motioned to adjourn the meeting at 5:28 pm 

Next SAC meeting:  October 25, 2023 
 

 
  


